Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time

October 22, 2023



HOLY TRINITY CHURCH

87 Main Street Rollingstone, MN 55969 507-689-2351

Office@htpm.us

Mass Times

8:00 a.m. Tues, 4:30 p.m. Saturday Vigil

Office hours Wed. 10-Noon closed 10/25



ST. ROSE OF LIMA CHURCH

180 S. Fremont St. Lewiston, MN 55952

Mass Time

8:30 a.m. Sunday 8:30 am Wednesday, Thursday



ST. JOSEPH CHURCH

111 N. Mill St. Rushford, MN

Mass Time

10:00 a.m. Sunday 9:00 a.m. Friday Contact: Arlene 608-406-1124 stjoseph@st-rose.org Twenty-Ninth Sunday, Oct. 22

Is 45:1, 4-6 I Thes 1:1-5b Mt 22:15-21

Monday, October 23

Rom 4:20-25 Lk 12:13-21

Tuesday, October 24

Rom 5:12, 15b, 17-19 Lk 12:35-38

Wednesday, October 25

Rom 6:12-18 Lk 12:39-48

Thursday, October 26

Rom 6:19-23 Lk 12:49-53

Friday, October 27

Rom 7:18-25a Lk 12:54-59

Saturday, October 28

Sts. Simon and Jude, Apostles Eph 2:19-22 Lk 6:12-16

Thirtieth Sunday, Oct. 29

Ex 22:20-26 I Thes 1:5c-10 Mt 22:34-40

Tri-Parish Church cluster web site: st-rose.org

Rev. Chinnappa Pothireddy, Pastor - frchinnappa@htpm.us; 507-523-2428

Secretary -Karin – office@st-rose.org; 507-523-2428
Office Hours T, W, Th 9:00 to 11:00
Mailing Address: PO Box 402, Lewiston, MN 55952.

Bookkeeper Elaine memills@frontiernet.net

Faith Formation: St Rose-Ashley Gossen 507-523-3548 faithformation@st-rose.org
Holy Trintiy - Tina Lehnertz 507-458-5384 dtlehnertz@hotmail.com
St Joseph - Karen Eich 507-864-7820 veich1946@gmail.com





Feast of Staints
Simon and Jude
Apostles
October 28th



This Week's Mass Intentions

Tuesday	October 24	
7:00 am	Holy Trinity	Adoration
8:00 am	Holy Trinity	Communion Service
Wednesday	October 25	
08:30 am	St. Rose	$Daniel\ Driscoll +$
Thursday	October 26	
10:00 am	St. Rose	Jerome Patzner+
Friday	October 27	
9:00 am	St. Joseph	Francis & Genesee
	-	Balfany+
10:00 am	Valley View	Katie Kanz Brand
Saturday	October 28	
4:30 pm	Holy Trinity	The People of the Parishes
Sunday	October 29	
8.30 am	St. Rose	Katie Kanz Brand+
10:00 am	St. Joseph	Ernie & Agnes Moreau+

Adoration times:

St Rose First Wednesday 8:30 am – 8:30 pm Holy Trinity Tuesdays 7 am - 8 am St Joseph First Friday 8:30-9:30 am

Reconciliation times:

St Rose 8-8:20 am Sunday and Wednesdays Holy Trinity 4-4:20 pm Saturday St Joseph 8:30-8:50 am Friday

Or by appointment.

NEW PARISHIONERS are invited to contact the Tri-Parish Office at 507-523-2428 or office@st-rose.org.

BAPTISM - Baptisms are regularly celebrated during Saturday and Sunday Masses or by appointment. Parents are asked to meet with Fr. Chinnappa before the baptism of their first child. Please call the tri-parish office to set the date of the baptism.

MARRIAGE - Instruction must begin at least six months in advance. Please contact Fr. Chinnappa to begin the preparation process. An Engaged Encounter or similar course is also required.

Need Prayer? Call Rosie Moger 507-429-5525 Call with all requests and to join the group.

Prayer Requests: Jim Vogel, Dave Nagorski, David Taylor, Tom Woestman, Becky Haxton. and Chuck Woodford, Eleonora Bronk, Clem Wiley, Father Bill Kulas, Gerald Bambenek, Theresa Elliott, Steve Rader, Bishop Harrington

Holy Trinity

Giving, October 14, 2023

Church Support......\$ 4,568.25

Liturgical Ministry – October 28, 2023

Lector:Tina LehnertzEMHC:Kayla FarleyCantorTheresa Speltz

UsherLouise Kalmes and Ron LandeGiftsSteve and Bonnie Kalmes

<u>Servers</u> Charlie Juniper Lingen <u>Greeter:</u> Roger and Jane Maschka

St. Rose

Giving, October 15, 2023

<u>Liturgical Ministry – October 29, 2023</u>

Lector: Rick Speltz

EMHC: Shelly DePestel, Dean DePestel,

Kelly Dahl

Servers: Alyssa Hansen, Jayden Hansen,

Kaylee Hansen, Emily Burt

Ushers: Tim Hennessy, Mark Ernster,

Joe Daley, Cory Schmitz

St. Joseph

Giving, October 15, 2023

Church Support..... \$ 650.00

<u>Liturgical Ministry – October 29, 2023</u>

<u>Lector:</u> Helen Bollinger

Usher & Cross: Mary & Marcie Hosch

Rosary: Chuck Ehler

Offertory: Bob & Anne Spartz

EMHC: Jo Bingaman

Sacristan: Sandee & Mike Jeresek

I want to say **thank you** for the Greetings sent to me for my Birthday. It was so kind and caring of all of you. I could feel the love. After spending 2 ½ months at St Mary's and Rochester rehab, I got home the day before my birthday. Thank you all. Kathy Duane.

Tri-Parish News and Notes

'Hearts on Fire, Feet on the Move' is this year's theme for Mission Sunday which is celebrated on October 22. There will be a second collection this weekend. Please be generous!

What can you do to bring your mess to God? What can you do to help others who are in a difficult mess of their own? Parishioners are encouraged to view the link featuring Matthew Kelly and reflect.

https://youtube.com/watch?v=FSQOzzJx6V0&si=OaNR6 XPCU5MNqnzx

From the Desk of Fr. Chinnappa: There is a scam going on in my name asking for gift cards for some urgent needs. Please be reminded that I never appeal for any financial or material help for myself or my folks. Please ensure to block such messages!

St. Joseph News and Notes

CMA UPDATE: Amounts updated October 13th; Goal \$9570.00; Received \$8570.00; To Goal \$1000.00.

Holy Trinity News and Notes

There will be no **office hours** on 10-25-23

Future of Holy Trinity School Building: During the HT Finance Council meeting on Oct.17, the main issue discussed was the future of our school. In the previous months, concerned people expressed the need to maintain the building for historical purposes. For that reason, there was a third party's proposal for purchasing and developing apartments, requiring some spots for parking in front and side, boundaries marked and utilities separated. The estimate for demolition comes to \$250,000.00 and it is a lot of money. So what is the best option we can take? We wish to hold an open forum for the parishioners in the months ahead. Please continue to reflect, pray, and discern what will be the best option.

Thank You!! On behalf of the Church Fest Committee I would like to thank everyone who helped us with these two events. We appreciate all of your time, talent and sharing of treasures! When we get our Financial Report done for both events, we will share the information with you. Know that we made money from both events so this is good news! More information later. *Bonnie Kalmes, Chair of Church Fest Committee.

NEEDED **snow remover** for Holy Trinity Church. Contact Mark at (507) 689-2033 <u>info@joaniejiggs.com</u>

Holy Trinity now has a secure drop box at the Narthex of Holy Trinty church. Letters and envelopes may be dropped in the box for delivery to Holy Trinity Church and Father Chinnappa.

Holy Trinity Cemetery Flowers: This is a reminder to please remove all plastic flowers from the cemetery by November 15.

CMA UPDATE: Amounts updated October 13th; Goal \$6606.00; Received \$5218.82; To Goal \$1387.18.

St. Rose News and Notes

A very special Thank You to all who supported the NCYC Fish Fry Friday night. October 20th. God's children appreciate your help to earn the money to attend the national convention.

St Rose of Lima Cemetery Flowers: This is a reminder to please remove all plastic flowers from the cemetery by November 15

Lewiston Altura Scout Troop 18 and Cub Scout Pack 16 are selling Popcorn and Christmas wreaths until the end of October. Please support the Troop or Pack when they visit your house. OR call Jeremy Kreidermacher at 507-689-0165 for more details or orders.

CMA UPDATE: Amounts updated October 13th; Goal 14289.00; Received \$16,185.00; Over Goal \$1896.00.

Community News and Notes

Turkey Dinner & Raffle Fall Festival for St. Agnes Parish in Kellogg on October 22 11:00 am to 1:30 pm. Drawings begin at 1:30. Check it out on St. Agnes Facebook page.

Help us to support the Bishops' Initiative on marriage! Couples who attend Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekends not only rediscover the joy, intimacy & romance in their relationships, but also become more active in their parish. Together, we are making marriages, families, and our Church stronger & healthier.

The Wojtyla Community & Institute is excited to invite you to a special gathering to celebrate St. <u>John Paul II's Feast Day!</u> Come hear the phenomenal Izabella Nagle share her life, heart, wisdom, and stories! Born in Poland, migrating to the U.S. as a teen, she has unique and keen insight into the work and Polish mind of St. John Paul II!

Come join us for Fellowship, Potluck Dinner, and the Presentation by Izabella at The Crossings Center (170 S. Fremont St., Lewiston) on Sunday, October 22, from 4:00 - 7:00 pm. Go to JPIIRule.com to register for this free event!

Baby Bottle Campaign Offers Real Hope and Help. Catholic Charities needs your help in meeting the needs of new and expectant parents in difficult situations. Your gift offers a tangible gift of hope during a crisis. Pick up a bottle in the back of Church to fill with your spare change. Reminder to drop off your full baby bottles in the back of the Church.

Real Presence Radio invites you to attend the annual fundraising banquet in Rochester, MN on Tuesday, November 7th at the Rochester International Event Center. This year's keynote speaker is Dr. Ralph Martin, the president of Renewal Ministries. He is the author of the widely read, *A Church in Crisis: Pathways Forward* and many other books based on spirituality and evangelization.

For more information about the event, to become a table host, event sponsor, or register as a guest, visit or our <u>website</u>, call Cody Klamm at 701-960-0229 or email <u>cody@realpresenceradio.com</u>.

Hop Harbor, an organization which strives to help build strong Christ-centered families is sponsoring *A Celebration of Hope* on Friday October 27th at 5:30 pm at Pleasant Valley Church in Winona. Call 507-537-4525 FMI.

Embracing Freedom Through Unbound Prayer day conference November 4, 9am – 3pm. St. Mary's Church/Winona. Do you have challenges forgiving? Does it seem like there are blocks in your spiritual life? Do you want to make your best confession? This mini conference is for you. The Diocese of Winona-Rochester's Unbound Ministry will be teaching Unbound Prayer's "Five Keys": repentance and faith, forgiveness, renunciation, authority, and the Father's blessing. After lunch, trained prayer teams from across the diocese will be available to help people pray Unbound prayer. This joyful, powerful mini-conference opens people to living in greater clarity and spiritual freedom. Learn more about Unbound at https://heartofthefather.com/ and register for this mini-conference at Https://DOWR.Flocknote.Com/SignUp/137139. Contact Susan Windley-Daoust (swindley@dowr.org) FMI.

Pilgrimage to the National March for Life,

January 17 (or 18)-21: The Diocese of Winona-Rochester is organizing a pilgrimage to the National March for Life. The trip is open to students in 8th-12th grade, their families, and adult leaders. The cost, estimated at this point, will be between \$590.00-\$720.00 per pilgrim. Those interested in traveling with the Diocese are asked to sign-up by October 31. See the DOWR website – Youth Ministry.

My Dear Parishioners,

The folklore of all cultures is filled with stories of fateful choices. People find themselves in front of two doors—one door leading to disaster, one to untold bliss. Robert Frost's famous poem "The Road Not Taken" underscores the fact that our lives are forever changed by the choices we make. Week after week, we are offered a choice to declare to others and to our God to whom we belong—the small god of money and possessions, or the great God whom Jesus called Abba (Jesus spoke Aramaic, and this word means Daddy or Papa).

On Sunday some of us simply drop into the offertory basket what we think is good enough, or perhaps a habitual amount that we will never miss, or what we just happen to have in our pocket. How about a different approach? Whenever we receive a financial blessing, whether from a weekly paycheck, a personal allowance, an appreciation of investments, a sales bonus, or even a lottery windfall, first and foremost let's thank God for this blessing. Then take a portion—the amount is up to us—and share it gratefully with others: half to build up the Church, and the other half to good causes you favor. This places God as the highest priority in our lives. In gratitude for God's overwhelming love for us, we give back a portion of what we have received, and only then keep the rest for ourselves.

The scriptures challenge us to give this "first fruits," not the tiny part that's left over after we've done what we want. Modern scientific research shows that people who give generously tend to live happier and longer lives. So becoming a grateful giver changes how we think about life, and makes us true stewards of God's constant blessings.

Did you know that the Vatican has a yearly operating budget less than half the budget of a major university? God's work—in the parish, the diocese, and around the world—depends on us. Is your giving generous, or the least you can spare?

Keep smiling.